
From: cindy williams 
To: DBEDT LUC 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Round About in Kihei 
Date: Tuesday, February 7, 2023 7:10:20 PM 

Hello, 

I've lived in Kihei for over 24yrs now, we had no stop lights when I moved here. Now, 
traffic has got to the point that it took me 50 minutes to get from South Kihei to 
Ohukai, and I now give myself 18 minutes on an average day. With the additional 
units sprouting up all over Wailea, traffic will become unbearable. The roundabout 
has blind spots for drivers and is very dangerous. Please protect the safety of our 
children and require that before the school opens the builders will build an overpass 
for students to cross the road. It's the right thing to do. It seems that an overpass 
could be built within a few to several months, not the 5 to 8 years that the coconut 
wireless has mentioned. An underpass will have risk of used needles and broken 
glass from possible unsavory drug and alcohol activities, mentally ill people hanging 
out and peeing in the area, will be in a flood pathway, and students will be subjected 
to bullying from other students unless there is a paid guard to supervise there. five 
days a week. Please don't put in an underpass. 

Thank you, 

Cindy Williams 
118 Wa'aula Place 
Kihei, HI 96753 

562-879-6507 
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